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MINUTES

	Members Present:
	Mike Price
Martin Hill
Chris Dyer
Matt Fletcher
	A. Du Boulay
Roger Lancaster
Chris Cook
Matt Ball
	Maurice Moore
Adam Hirst
Steve Law

	Ray Claret
Michael Flatt
David White




	Apologies:
	J. Fraser-Mitchell
Chris Pine
	Alan Brewis
Ian Mutton
	Andrew Smith

	John Rhodes



	A Brief Update from A.D.B. on Alan Brewis:
	The HCA had been shocked to hear about Alan Brewis’ bad cycle accident on 2nd July.  Alan was currently in Papworth Hospital, and Andrew du Boulay was able to provide the meeting with an update.  A ‘Get Well’ card was signed by the members present on behalf of all their chess clubs.  Andrew would be visiting Alan in hospital and would be able to pass on the good wishes of the meeting to Alan and his wife Carole.  If anyone wishes to visit, please make contact with Andrew first.



	Election of Chair for HCA meeting:
	The election of Mike as Chair for the HCA AGM, in the absence of Jeremy and Alan, was proposed by Chris Cook and seconded by Roger Lancaster. It was also noted that the meeting was quorate.



	Previous Minutes:
	It was noted that minutes from the last meeting do exist. They have recently been sent out but not to all secretaries. Assurances were made that this will be rectified soon.



	Matters Arising:
	Steve Law has repaired the Division 2 Montague Board and is hoping the missing winning team information will be found in the archives to enable him to update this trophy.
It was noted that a trophy has been procured for the U1600 division 2 league which ran for the first time this season. The engraving of this is in hand. This was agreed. 
It was then proposed that the minutes of the AGM of 25th July 2023 should be agreed as an accurate record.
Proposed: Michael Flatt
Seconded: Andrew Du Boulay



	Treasurer Report:
Mike Price
	Please review the attached Financial Statement.
The fees proposed by Mike were agreed
Proposed: Ray Claret
Seconded: Steve Law



	Secretary Report:
	This is currently unavailable.



	League Secretary Report:
Steve Law
	Please review the attached League Secretary’s report.
It was asked when is the deadline for the registration of teams for the 24/25 season? Steve confirmed that the season should be starting September 13th. Teams will be required to be registered before then.








	Officers Reports



	[bookmark: _Hlk172397952]Correspondence Chess Conductor Report:
John Rhodes
	I have sent the team’s best wishes to Alan Brewis and hope he makes a quick and full
recovery from his recent accident.

2023 Season
Hertfordshire Team in C&DCCC 2023/24 Division 2 - Sinclair
As predicted, we finished with only 5.5/16 points in 5th place out of 6 teams. Double wins from Tim Thurstan and a single win and draw from SIM Keith Kitson. Well done Tim and Keith. Otherwise, a few draws and losses. Surrey B won with 13.5/16 although this did include no less than 4 wins on time! Runners up were Essex B with 11/16. Last were North Wales with 3.5/16.

Eight of Hearts Team in BCCL Championship 2023
We finished in a respectable 4th place out of 8 teams with 9.5/16. Double wins from IM Peter Rice and Mark Duggin. Single win and draw from Steve Law and single win from Ian Brooks. Well done, Peter, Mark, Steve and Ian. BCCA Giants won with a high score of 13.5/16. This should keep us in the Championship Division if, and when, a new season of the BCCL starts. I am told that no contest has been arranged for 2024. The BCCA has now been amalgamated into the EFCC which has been a very busy process. Hopefully, something can be arranged for 2025.

2024 Season
Hertfordshire Team in C&DCCC 2024/25 Division 3 – Butler-Thomas
This started late on 26/06/2024 and ends on 26/04/2025. Our team consists of Board 1 SIM John Rhodes, Board 2 SIM Keith Kitson, Board 3 IM Peter Rice, Board 4 Steve Law, Board 5 Mike Dyer, Board 6 Tim Thurstan, Board 7 Steve Johnson, Board 8 Ian Brooks. It is too early to say how we stand, but we ought to do quite well, fingers crossed!

It was asked how the information to correspondence chess made available? Is it possible to have a link made available on the HCA website? It was agreed that something would be sent to all club secretaries.



	U1850 County Team Report:
Matt Ball
	The Herts U1850 team had a very good season, reaching the national final.

We competed in the EACU qualifiers held in Newmarket at the King Edward VII Memorial Hall. This year the matches involved 16 boards rather than the 12 of previous seasons. This gave us the opportunity to involve more players but also increased the risk of a default.

We were able to recruit some players who had not played for the county before and others who returned after some years' absence. Although we defaulted one board in one of the rounds, we qualified in second place behind Suffolk. Our progress from there was impressive, despite being out-rated in all of the national stage knock-out matches:

Quarter-final: defeated Kent 10-6
Semi-final: defeated Yorkshire 11-5
Final (July 6 at University of Warwick): drew 8-8 with Greater Manchester but lost on board count.

Paul Walton won the Tom Wright trophy for top score during the EACU qualifier stage with 5/6.
Two juniors played for the team this season: Michelle Chan and Charlie Ball, both from St Albans.

When the new season begins, we will lose a few of our top boards as they are no longer rated below 1850 so we will need to bring in some other high-rated players to fill the gap.

Not all Herts clubs were represented in the squad of players available this season and we hope to be able to involve a wider selection next season.

Mike asked if we were aware of the County Awards? Originally the ‘County Tie’, it was decided that this was dated and revised to the current award. This is awarded to players who have 3 wins or more without an intervening loss. It was suggested that Matt review the last seasons results and extend to the previous season(s) to discover any player(s) that would be eligible for such an award.
Mike further commented that ECF used to award individual shields to finalists on ECF County Finals Day. When ECF ceased being so generous, HCA awarded individual tumblers to the Herts U120 ECF winners in 2015.

It was further noted that the amenities booked by the ECF for something as auspicious as the county final were distinctly sub-par.  Chris Cook offered to take this matter up with ECF as our representative.



	Equipment Curator Report:
Mike Price
	The equipment previously held by Sanjay Vig was collected by Michael Flatt for use at the U1850 ECF County Championship Final.

The curator witnessed the equipment being taken away by Michael Flatt after the conclusion of the Final, but is it still in his possession?

All other HCA equipment is at the residence of the curator, but the analogue clocks are getting to the stage where they should be considered obsolete, and most of the digital clocks held by the curator are first generation digital clocks, which themselves are now of dubious value.

	Team
	Equipment holder
	Clocks
	Boards
	Sets

	Open
	Curator
	20 Dig + 9 Ana
	34
	38

	U1850
	Michael Flatt
	20 Dig + 19 Ana
	18
	19

	U1650
	Curator
	30 Ana (28 working)
	48
	19



Michael clarified that he still has all the digital clocks, boards, and pieces but none of the analogue clocks.
Mike noted that we have 23 DGT 2010’s overall, the rest being DGT 2000.



	Closed County Competition Rule Proposals:
	It was advised that no proposals had been received for the Closed County Competition Rules. It was agreed that this will be held over till the next meeting.




	Capel, Burn & Bunce Report:
Chris Cook on behalf of Andrew Price 
	The current thinking for this is a one-day Rapid Tournament.
It was stated that this sounded more like the plans for the Old Puller Cup, which Andrew Smith has also offered to organise next season.



	Junior Chess
Michael Flatt
	It was noted that the secondary schools were more in favour of a central venue, rather than multiple locations. There have been 16 schools interested, with some looking to field multiple teams.
It was suggested that the Merchant Taylor’s School could be used as a central location for future events.
The question of a budget was mooted… is there any? If so, how much?
The question of trophies was also asked. Steve noted that there certainly had been trophies in the past. Unfortunately, no idea of what or their location.



	The Puller Cup:
Roger Lancaster
	It was noted that a date, somewhere in September/October, and on a Saturday has been mooted. But nothing yet confirmed. The location is to be in North Watford, but nothing specific confirmed.



	The SCCU representative:
Michael Flatt
	It was reported that the SCCU had held a very successful London Club Competition. It was further noted that the SCCU resurrected the ‘Jamboree’. There were 3 sections, with schools from Latimer, Barnet and Wanstead. This was held in Golders Green.



	Election of Officers



	Position
	Member(s)
	Notes

	President
	Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell
	

	Secretary
	Martin Hill (on an interim basis)
	Alan Brewis standing down

	Treasurer
	Maurice Moore
	Mike Price standing down

	League & Competitions Secretary
	Steve Law
	

	Capel, Burn & Bunce Organiser
	Andrew Smith
	Location of trophies?

	Correspondence Chess Conductor
	John Rhodes
	

	County Grader
	Steve Law
	

	Chief Arbiter
	Tim Thurstan
	

	U1850 Captain
	Matthew Ball
	

	U1650 Captain
	Martin Hill
	This role may change to another

	Equipment Curator
	Mike Price
	Some items held by Michael Flatt

	SCCU Representative
	Michael Flatt
	

	EACU Representatives
	Matthew Ball
	

	ECF Representative
	Chris Cook
	

	Rules Committee
	J. Fraser-Mitchell
	Alan Brewis
	Michael Flatt

	
	Tim Thurstan
	Steve Law
	Andrew Du Boulay*

	
	* Andrew asked to join Alan to remain a member.

	
New Vice Presidents
	
Chris Cook
Matthew Ball 
	
Both members were asked and have agreed to join.



	Presentation of Trophies



	Trophy
	Team / Captain
	Recipient

	Division 1 Winners 
	Little Heath 1
	Chris Cook

	Division 2 Winners
	Letchworth & Hitchin 1
	Matt Fletcher

	Division 3 Winners
	Little Heath 2
	Chris Cook

	Division 4 Winners
	Rothamsted
	Chris Dyer

	Division 5 Winners
	Hemel Hempstead 4
	Steve Law

	U1600 League 1 Winners
	St. Albans 1
	Ray Claret

	U1600 League 2 Winners
	St. Albans 2
	Martin Hill

	Russell Trophy Winners
	Hemel Hempstead
	Steve Law

	Sharp Trophy Winners
	St. Albans
	Matthew Ball

	U1750 Cup Winners
	Hemel Hempstead
	Steve Law

	U1600 Cup Winners
	Bishop’s Stortford
	Adam Hirst

	Tom Wright Trophy Winners

Congress Trophies:
Open (Hakanson Cup)
Challengers (Berry Cup)
Major (Davis Cup)
Intermediate (Congress Trophy)
Minor (Lee-Johnson Cup)
	Paul Walton (Royston)


Jeremy Ward (Little Heath)
Matt Fletcher (Letchworth)
Mikhail Zlobin (Rothamsted)
Abinash Ravithas (St Albans)
Cormac O’Caolaidhe (Enfield)
	Mike Price


Chris Cook
Matt Fletcher
Chris Dyer
Matt Ball
Chris Cook





	A.O.B.
	A query by Matthew Fletcher was made regarding the provisional rating of some players, most notably in knockout competitions where there is a cap to the grade of the players eligible. The query was due to a player taking part in the Sharp Trophy (U1900) but who had a provisional grade higher than the cap for the competition. The query was, what is the ruling in this situation? How can these issues be resolved if no ruling exists?
Steve noted that provisional grades he will always completely ignore. If a player is ‘graded’ on the ECF Rating database but with a ‘P’ next to their grade, it is of little use as a barometer of a players’ real level. Furthermore, he noted that clubs are in a far better position to provide a more accurate measure of a players’ ability. If a club decide that a player is lower than his provisional ECF grade, he will take the clubs estimation over their provisional grade for any of the ECF knock-out or league matches.
It was suggested that language could be made available on the HCA Rules for just such an occasion. It was agreed that this would come up as an item for the next meeting of the ‘Rules Committee’ and that clarification will be added.

It was note by Matthew Ball that we should thank all the hard work done by all the captains and organisers that help ensure the HCA works. That special commendation should be given to Mike Price and Alan Brewis who are standing down this year. After such a long period of selfless service, they have worked hard to, not only keep the Hertfordshire Chess Association, but to allowed it to flourish and grow. We also wish Alan a speedy and full recovery after his accident.



	End of Session:
Chair
Secretary
	22:15
Mike Price
Adam Hirst
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